

October 1, 2019

Dear Resident:

In our continuing effort to serve our community, the City would like to share information regarding a storm water improvement project in your neighborhood. On Thursday October 3rd crews from TK Contracting of Pella will begin a storm water drainage improvement project that will reduce damage caused by flooding and will reconstruct retention areas that have been deemed inadequate for the watershed they serve. This project is estimated to take 2-3 weeks to complete. The City has been provided an estimated schedule of events for this project that is as follows:

October 3, 2019: Anticipated start date for excavation by TK Contracting.

October 18, 2019: Anticipated completion date.

None of these dates are guaranteed but are best estimates provided to the City by TK Contracting Weather, soil conditions, material delivery/availability, and previously unknown or unforeseen circumstances may alter these dates.

We understand that this work may present a short-term inconvenience. Please know that we will do our best to minimize any impact this necessary work may have on your neighborhood. If any major changes and/or delays to the aforementioned schedule would occur these will be communicated to you as the City becomes aware of them. Thank you for your patience and understanding.

If you have any question, please call me at (515) 962-5292 (office) or (515) 210-3138(cell). I can also be reached via email at <u>jetnyre@indianolaiowa.gov</u>.

Sincerely,

Jason C. Etnyre Street Superintendent

